

## **Prairie City School District**

P.O. Box 345 ● 740 Overholt Street ● Prairie City, Oregon 97869 ● (844) 820-3314

April 19, 2023

Dear Panther Families.

We hope this letter finds you and your family well. We are writing to remind you of an important policy regarding school transportation.

As you know, our school district provides transportation for our students to and from school. However, we want to clarify that our daily route buses are only for transportation between home and school. They are not intended for transportation to extracurricular activities, events, or other destinations.

We acknowledge that there may be transportation needs for various purposes, however, our school district lacks the resources and ability to offer transportation for activities that are not related to school. The bus allocated for the John Day trip is already packed with students who are returning home.

We encourage parents to make alternative arrangements for transportation to extracurricular activities, such as carpooling or using public transportation. We appreciate your cooperation in helping us maintain a safe and efficient transportation system for our students.

If you have any questions or concerns about this policy, please do not hesitate to contact school administration

Thank you for your understanding and support.

Sincerely,

Ms. McCumber, Principal Mr. Hallgarth, Superintendent